STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

Inter-Department Communication

DATE: November 5, 2009
AT (OFFICE): NHPUC

FROM:  Henry J. Bergero;@é’,éw

Utility Analyst II

SUBJECT: DE 08-169 Public Power & Utility, Inc.’s Application to become
Registered as a Competitive Electric Power Supplier

TO: Debra A. Howland, Executive Director
Thomas C. Frantz, Director, Electric Division
Suzanne Amidon, Staff Attorney

On December 31, 2008 Public Power & Utility, Inc. filed an application to become
registered as a competitive electric power supplier. On January 13, 2009 Staff issued a
deficiency letter enumerating nine items which needed to be addressed.

On July 24, an email was sent to Mr. David Pearsall, President, in which it was noted that
the docket might be closed without prejudice if the company was not going to respond to
the January 13 letter. Since then, most recently on October 5, Staff informed the
company, through its representative Mr. Besnik Islami, that the application needed to be
completed. Mr. Islami stated that he was waiting for the financial security required by
Puc 2003.01 (d) (4) but that he would send in the rest of the application. As of this date,
Staff has received no further information from the company.

It is Staff’s recommendation that this docket be closed without prejudice. Should Public
Power & Utility, Inc. wish to become registered in the future, it should start the

application process anew in its entirety.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.



